
 

 

August 24, 2016 

 

Naseem Akbar 

Executive Director 

Afghanistan Independent Joint Anti-Corruption Monitoring  

   and Evaluation Committee (MEC) 

Kabul, Afghanistan 

 

 

Dear Mr. Akbar: 

 

We read with great interest the MEC’s June 2016 Special Report, “Vulnerability to Corruption 

Assessment in the Afghan Ministry of Public Health.”1 Frankly, I was surprised by the nature and 

extent of the corruption found by the MEC. Many of the complaints documented by the MEC Report 

were particularly wrenching and expressed the anguish and frustration of ordinary Afghans. No one 

should have to resort to bribery in order to obtain treatment in a Ministry of Public Health (MoPH) 

hospital or find that they are being treated with unsafe drugs.2   

The MEC Report’s findings of pervasive corruption in the Afghan public health system should serve 

as a wakeup call to the MoPH, the larger Afghan government, the U.S. Agency for International 

Development, the World Bank, and all other stakeholders. The next step is to take action. If even half 

the recommendations contained in the MEC report are implemented, it would significantly improve 

the delivery of health services to the Afghan people.  

I plan to be in Kabul sometime in the next several weeks. At your convenience, I would like to meet 

to discuss our mutual goals of promoting transparency and detecting and deterring waste, fraud, and 

abuse. Among the issues I would like to discuss are the following: 

 Has the MoPH responded to the MEC report? If so, were you and the MEC staff satisfied with 

the MoPH response?  

 The MEC report made 115 recommendations. Does the MEC plan to monitor the MoPH’s 

efforts to implement those recommendations or to assist the MoPH in implementing those 

recommendations? 

 Does the MEC plan to examine other ministries within the Afghan government and produce 

similar reports? If so, which ministries and what are the possible timeframes? 

 

  

                                                           

1 MEC, “Vulnerability to Corruption Assessment in the Afghan Ministry of Public Health,” June 4, 2016. 

2 The findings of the MEC Report are consistent with what SIGAR has found in the past. For example, our 2013 audit 

warned of the MoPH’s financial management deficiencies and insufficient oversight, and found strong evidence that U.S. 

support provided to the MoPH under the U.S. Agency for International Development’s Partnership Contracts for Health 

program was vulnerable to waste, fraud, and abuse (see SIGAR, Health Services in Afghanistan: USAID Continues Providing 

Millions of Dollars to the Ministry of Public Health despite the Risk of Misuse of Funds, Audit Report 13-17, September 5, 

2013). 
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My staff will be in contact shortly to arrange a meeting to discuss these and related issues. Again, I 

found the report both informative and insightful, and am encouraged by the MEC’s continued 

commitment to exposing and combating corruption in Afghanistan.   

         

Sincerely, 

 

 
John F. Sopko 

Special Inspector General 

     for Afghanistan Reconstruction 

 

 

             

         

Encl: I – MEC Response, dated August 31, 2016 
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ENCLOSURE I:  AFGHANISTAN INDEPENDENT JOINT ANTI-CORRUPTION 

MONITORING AND EVALUATION COMMITTEE AGENCY COMMENTS FOR SIGAR 

16-55-SP, DATED 31 AUGUST 2016 
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